Wood County Schools Portable Dental Clinic Pilot Project
Work Plan                                                       

Purpose: To provide preventive dental treatment to underserved students in Wood County Schools to reduce the incidence of oral disease and improve the oral health and general health of children receiving preventive services.

Policy: Under West Virginia Board of Dental Examiners General Supervision for Dental Hygienists Emergency Rules sections 8.4-8.5, eligible dental hygienists with public health practice permits, may provide generalized oral health screenings with subsequent referral to a dentist, prophylaxis, and fluoride. 
Goals: To provide Oral Health Assessments, Prophylaxis, and Fluoride Varnish treatments to students who do not have a dentist. To assist students and families in finding a dental home by partnering with area dentists and the Wood County Schools Health Services.
Procedure:

a. Applications for dental treatment will be provided along with a completed health history, parental consent, and notice of privacy practices in accordance with HIPPA regulations.

b. Infection control procedures will be followed with OSHA guidelines.
c. Dental charting records will be maintained with pertinent medical, dental, and personal information along with treatment performed and areas of possible need for further treatment by a dentist.

d. Notice of treatment performed at the portable clinic will be sent home to parents/guardians along with referral information to participating dentists.

e. Subsequent follow-up with families will be provided by the school nurse by letter or phone communication.

f. Eligible services will be billed through the Mid-Ohio Valley Health Department Clinical Services.

The school nurses will act as liaison between students, parents/guardians, and local dental providers who have agreed to take referrals from the program. Mary Beth Shea, RDH Oral Health Coordinator for the Mid-Ohio Valley Health Department will provide treatment under the general supervision of Dr. Erin Branham, DDS. Together they will submit an annual report to the West Virginia Board of Dental Examiners of services rendered.
